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BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING  – JUNE 23, 2003 

HILLSIDE AVENUE RESURFACING 

Recommendations 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, in consultation with the Director of 
Reserves and Investments recommends: 
 
 That this report be received for information. 

Purpose 

To respond to Committee of the Whole’s recommendation of June 16, 2003 (Item No. 69) “that 
staff provide a report to the Budget Committee meeting of June 23, 2003, with respect to the cost 
of resurfacing Hillside Avenue”. 

Background  

Relevant recent correspondence from the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works to the 
Mayor and Members of Council (Memorandums dated April 11, 2003 and June 13, 2003) are 
attached.  The condition of the Hillside Avenue road surface is poor and was included in the 2002 
Road Program Report for scheduled resurfacing in 2007.  However, staff have re-evaluated the 
road condition, together with the need to replace the watermain, and propose to recommend that 
the schedule for Hillside Avenue watermain replacement and road rehabilitation be advanced for 
design in 2004 and construction in 2005.  The recommended schedule for the 2004 – 2008 5 year 
road program will be brought forward for Council approval in September. 
 
Preliminary Cost Estimate 
 
Hillside Avenue is approximately 650 metres in length.  In the absence of geotechnical 
information required prior to design, staff are not certain of the road’s structural condition.  
Therefore, the cost preliminary estimate of the cost to resurface Hillside Avenue is between 
$150,000 to $200,000 (depending on road base rehabilitation needs).  Watermain replacement 
will cost approximately $200,000.  The watermain replacement and road resurfacing rehabilitation 
should be carried out at the same time.  Staff will refine the cost estimate in 2004, after the design 
is complete, in order to ensure appropriate funding is approved in the 2005 Capital Budget. 
 
Conclusion 

The preliminary cost estimate for the resurfacing of Hillside Avenue is between $150,000 to 
$200,000.  Since the watermain on this street requires replacement, the road should not be 
resurfaced prior to watermain replacement.  The cost to replace the watermain is approximately, 
$200,000.  Subject to Council’s approval of the 2004-2008 program and adequate budget 
funding, the necessary watermain replacement and road rehabilitation work will be designed in 
2004 and constructed in 2005.  

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
2. Memorandum dated April 11, 2003 
3. Memorandum dated June 13, 2003 
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Report prepared by: 
 
Dan Stevens, P. Eng. – Manager of Engineering and Construction Services, ext. 3101 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 
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